MINUTES OF THE NZARES ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 24 AUGUST 2007 AT THE TERRACE CONFERENCE CENTRE, THE TERRACE, WELLINGTON.
Meeting started at: 3.30 pm
Present:
Richard Lynch, Phil  Journeaux, Sandra Barns, Alice Marfell-Jones, Robin Johnson, Matthew Newman, Allan Rae, Annette Carey, Kelly Lock, Allen Petrey, Petrus Simons, James Barton, Terry Parminter, Irene Parminter (arrived late), Brian Bell, Stuart Ford, Ross Cullen, Krishna Iyer, David McCall, Dan Marsh, Simon Harris, Loretta Dobbs
 

Apologies: Caroline Saunders
 

Minutes of the 2006 AGM:
These were taken as read and that they are a true and accurate record.
 R Lynch/T Parminter

Matters arising from the minutes:
Terry Parminter asked for an update on the electronic archiving of conference papers. Ross Cullen replied that all the conference papers were on the website.

Alan Rae asked if a paper existed for promoting AARES. Richard Lynch said this was still to be done.

 R Lynch/D Marsh

President’s report

Richard Lynch presented his report highlighting the achievements of a successful year. He also thanked today’s presenters.
Phil Journeaux (Treasurer) said he had not received any money from AARES following the conference. Alan Rae said he would follow this up. 
Alan Rae reiterated the President’s comments about the conference in Queenstown being a success. He thanked Ross Cullen for all the work he did in organising the sponsorship.
Ross Cullen said he was embarrassed by the unexpected $31,000 profit made from the AARES conference.

Richard Lynch thanked Ross Cullen for putting together the conference organiser’s handbook.
A motion was carried to accept the President’s report as read.
R Lynch/T Parminter
 

Treasurer's report 
A small loss was made in 2007 but in a healthy position overall.
A motion was carried that the report be accepted.             P Journeaux/R Cullen 
Brian Bell asked if a further $8,000 of the AARES conference profit could be given to NZARES. Ross Cullen said this wasn’t possible as there were rules around a set amount.
 

Election of officers:
Nominations were called for the election of officers for the 2007/08 year:
President elect:  No nominations received. It was proposed that the incoming committee fill the position during the year.                           S Ford/P Journeaux
Secretary: Matthew Newman                                    Dan Marsh/Phil Journeaux
Treasurer: Phil Journeaux                                         Dan Marsh/Robin Johnson
Committee:  Kelly Lock                                       Phil Journeaux/Richard Lynch
                      Rod Forbes                                   Phil Journeaux/Robin Johnson
                      Stuart Ford                                                 T Parminter/ Brian Bell
 

General Business: 
There was some discussion around the next conference. It was agreed it would continue to be held in Nelson towards the end of August. The committee will decide on the definite date. Robin Johnson said it was necessary to get the catering organised early.
Suggestions for a speaker were requested. Richard Lynch suggested the Parliamentary Commissioner for the Environment. Suggestions are to be provided to Dan Marsh.
 

Meeting adjourned at 4 pm.
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

